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       Technical Notice 139 
 
 

New Members Appointed to the NTC  
 
The President and National Technical Committee (NTC) 
are pleased to announce the appointment of two new 
members to the BJC National Technical Committee 
(NTC). 
 
Mr. Ian Bailey  6th Dan 
Mr. Stuart Otani 2nd Dan 
 
This is part of the President’s aspiration to grow and 
integrate a new generation of NTC members with an aim 
of providing long term stability to the technical direction of 
the BJC. 
 
These are the first of a number of members intended to 
be invited over the coming years. 
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